
 
 

 
On Monday I had a meeting with the people from 
Shropshire Council who are in charge of road safety. I 
gave them two emails I had received from parents who 
are very concerned about the safety of the children now 
that we no longer have a lollipop lady at the end of the 
drive. They understand the difficulties and are currently 
doing an audit of the area. They are going to construct 
some form of road calming device whether this is a 
crossing, bumps in the road, narrowing of the road or a 
20 mile limit, they do not know at present as plans will 
need to go to consultation.   In the meantime they have 
said that we can have a lollipop person. However, over 
the past six years Shropshire Council has not been able 
to recruit a lollipop person as no one has applied for the 
role. They are not confident that we will have any 
interest either.  I will ask staff in school if anyone would 
be prepared to take on the role on a temporary basis.  If 
anyone knows of anyone who may be interested please 
see me. This is not an advert for the post only an enquiry 
of interest.  
 
With the present situation I am mindful that children 
are very vulnerable coming to and going home from 
school.  I have spoken to the children in assembly but 
ultimately the children are their parents responsibility 
outside the school grounds. Please ensure your child 
stays by you at all times.  
 
If anyone has any ideas or suggestions on how we can 
improve the safety please let me know. Maybe the 
children could wear high-vis jackets which would be 
helpful as the days are getting shorter. 

 
SEE SEPARATE LETTER REGARDING VARIOUS WORKSHOPS 
Tuesday 10th October— Red & Orange to Overton Woods 
Wednesday 18th October —Farmers Market  
Friday 20th October—Break up for half term 
Monday 30th October—Back to School 
Tuesday 31st October—Halloween Disco 5:30-6:30pm 

EVENTS NEXT 
WEEK 

 
Monday 25th Sept 
Science Club 
Dance Club 
Eco Schools Club 
 
Tuesday 26th Sept 
Green & Turquoise to 
Severn Valley Railway 
Lego Club 
Forest School Club 
 
Wednesday 27th Sept  
Purple, Yellow & Blue to 
Severn Valley Railway 
iPad Club 
Cookery Club 
 
Thursday 28th Sept 
Art Club 
Forest School Club 
Gymnastics Club 
 
Friday 29th Sept 
Celebration Assembly—
2:25pm 
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Newsletter 
If you would like to receive this 
Newsletter via email every week, 
please visit our School website and 
click on ‘Newsletter’.  If you scroll 
down, you will find a section 
marked ‘subscribe’.  Simply enter 
your email address and you will 
r e c e i v e  t h e  N e w s l e t t e r 
automatically. 

New Parents 
Please ‘like’ our Facebook 
page. 
 

After School Clubs 
As all Clubs are now running, we 
are operating waiting lists for 
after Christmas.   

Uniform 
Please ensure that all 
uniform has your child’s 
named clearly marked.  If 
your child brings home 
something that does not 
belong to them, please do 
the right thing and return 
it to the rightful owner.  
Thank you. 

Halloween Disco 
  Tuesday 31st October, 5:30-6:30pm  
            £2  on the door to include drink, and snack 
 

In the interests of the childrens’ safety, we do not allow adults to stay 
and watch. Although the disco is open to ‘brave’ reception children, 
some can find it a bit frightening,  It is therefore not open to Nursery 
children. 



 
 
Hello Children 
 
Last week we had a school council meeting and the class 
councillors had to ask the children how to improve the noise 
levels in the hall at dinner time.  All classes voted for there to 
be only whispering in the hall no loud voices.  The alternative 
was silence in the hall which the majority of children did not 
want. From tomorrow there will only be whispering in the hall.  
We will see if this makes having our lunch a more enjoyable 
time.  When it is loud, it makes me sad as it hurts my ears.  It 
must hurt yours too!  Lets all try our best not to use our 
‘outside voices’.  You are doing very well holding your knives 
and forks properly.  Remember to keep practising at home!   

Please ask your grown ups to take care of you when crossing 
the road at the top of the school drive whilst we have no 
lollipop lady to help you cross. 

 
Have a lovely week. 

Mrs Matthew 

 
 
 
24th September—Mya Watkins 
The parents of the above children are invited to Celebration Assembly on Friday at 2:25pm. 
These children do not have to wear school uniform on Friday . 

CELEBRATION 
Red— Alfie Ulyatt 
Orange— Ava Harris 
Yellow – Toby Moores 
Blue— Toby Brown 
Turquoise— Charlie-Ray Mantle 
Green— Zach Poyner 
Purple—Bella Sanghera 

Forest Schools 
We are in need of 
any old gloves and 
mitten please if you 
have any outgrown 
ones at home.  
Please drop off to 
your Class Teacher 
or at the front 
desk.   

Class Attendance 
Congratulations to 
Orange class for 
achieving the best 
attendance last 
week. The children 
have already been 
ce lebr ated  in 
school. 

DOJO WINNERS 
Red— Jack Moffat 
Orange— Amelia Crowther 
Yellow – Layla McNally 
Blue— Isla Leech 
Turquoise— Evie Collins 
Green— Amelia Roberts 
Purple—Abi Pigott 

SPORTSTAR 
Maisy Griffiths 

MEALTIME MANNERS 
Jacob Smith 

Spare Clothes 
All  c lasses would 
appreciate any outgrown 
c l e a n  u n d e r w e a r 
(especially girls).  If you 
can help, please hand to 
your Class Teacher. 

RAINBOW READERS 
103 pts—Holly Baines   58 pts—Ollie Crowther 
100 pts—Abi Hoggins   54 pts—Flo Fleming 
101 pts—Courtney Lane 

Congratulations 
Well done to all the children that took part in the Library’s Summer Reading 
Challenge.  We have already celebrated you in our Special Monday Assembly. 
 
In next Monday’s Special Assembly, we will be celebrating the following 
children who were awarded prizes for entering the Ludlow In Bloom 
colouring competition.  You will be given a certificate for you to keep. 
 
Evie Austin   Sienna Gissop  Bella Sanghera 
Isla Baillie-Prince  Sophia Turner  Kai Wellsbury 
George Griffiths  Lexi Dubberley  Thomas Cole. 


